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1.  Within nine (9) days after the filing of an application for licensing of 


a Significant Environmental Impact Facility; and  


2.  Within nine (9) days after receipt of a license or intent to issue a 


license.  


However, no applicant shall mail notice on or within five (5) days prior to a 


federal, state, or Broward County legal holiday.  If a federal, state, or 


Broward County legal holiday exists within the mailing period, notice shall 


be mailed either at least six (6) days before the holiday or on the next 


business day following the holiday.  


     e. j. Within seven (7) days after mailing or emailing each notice, the applicant 


shall submit to EPGMD proof of notice by providing electronic copies of all 


notices sent, together with an affidavit that the notices were mailed on the 


date indicated on the notice.  


     f.  k. The following license applications, licenses, and intent to issue licenses 


shall not be subject to the notice requirements of this section:  


1.  With the exception of solid waste management facilities, license 


renewals that do not include a major modification to the licensed 


facility or activity; and shall not be subject to the notice 


requirements of this section.  Solid waste management facilities 


shall provide notice of license renewal by certified mail to those 


elected city and County officials set forth in Sections (g)(1) and 


(g)(2), above.   


2.  licenses issued pursuant to declaration of emergency by the 


Governor of Florida.  
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